Emergency COVID-19 Response: 
Temporary Remote Instruction 
Resolution 2020-XX


Whereas, The Academic Senate is the organization whose primary function is to make recommendations with respect to academic and professional matters (Title 5, 53200) and is primarily relied upon for curriculum and instruction, for grading policies, for student preparation and success, and for degree and certificate requirements (Board Policy 3255); and,

Whereas, The California Community College Chancellor’s Office, in response to COVID-19, has encouraged all higher education instruction to continue remotely for a period not specified; and, 

Whereas, Mt. San Antonio College has instructed faculty, when possible, to move their face-to-face instruction to Temporary Remote Instruction (TRI) for the remainder of spring 2020 and has emphasized Distance Learning as a preferable option for summer and fall course offerings;
 
Whereas, local distance learning processes at Mt. San Antonio College require thorough peer review evaluation, both to teach online (Skills and Pedagogy for Online Teaching – SPOT) and to approve courses for distance learning (the Distance Learning Amendment form is approved by both the Distance Learning and Educational Design Committees), which the move to Temporary Remote Instruction did not allow time to do; 

Resolved, The Academic Senate seeks mutual agreement with the college administration to establish that teaching under TRI will not convert to SPOT certification and that training will be given for faculty continuing in summer or fall to teach courses remotely under Fully Online by Mutual Agreement (FOMA) or in DL approved courses who are yet to become SPOT certified in order to maintain instruction while the college operates under emergency status. Once standard instruction fully resumes, faculty will need to certify through our local SPOT process to meet the standards and requirements of a certified online instructor; and

Resolved, The Academic Senate seeks mutual agreement with the college administration to establish that the emergency conversion of face-to-face to distance learning courses does not establish that any given course should be taught as a distance learning in the future and that faculty retain their purview to determine the appropriate modality for a course once normal instruction resumes. 


Contact: Carol Impara, Mt. SAC Distance Learning Faculty Coordinator and Professor of Nutrition & Food
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